Town of Bergen Zoning Board
Minutes of September 15, 2016
Bergen Town Hall

Present: Chairman Waldruff, David Henry, Charles Redinger, Lee Player and Mike Lovett, Alt.

Not Present: Pam Madziarz

Also Present: Dave Mason, ZEO

Stefaniak Public Hearing

The Public Hearing was opened at 7:00 p.m. by Chairman Waldruff. The hearing was posted at the Town Hall and Post Office and published in the Batavia Daily News. The proposal was also reviewed by the county and was recommended approval at their meeting on September 8th, 2016. No one appeared to speak for or against the variance proposal.
Taylor Stefaniak is applying for a variance located at 7893 Townline Road. His plans are to build a 10’x20’ deck off the east side of his house. In doing so, he will only be left with 24.2 feet from the road instead of the required 50 feet for a corner lot. After reviewing the drawing, board members did not see any problems or concerns with the plans. A motion to approve the variance was made: David Henry, yes; Charles Redinger, yes; Lee Player, yes; Mike Lovett, yes and Chairman Waldruff, yes.

The hearing closed at 7:15 p.m. and the regular meeting was called to order. The minutes of August 2016 were read aloud. A motion to approve the minutes was made by David Henry, seconded by Charlie Redinger, voted and carried.

Old/New Business

( Bill gave a list of all the upcoming fall workshops and training programs.

( Figures for the upcoming budget were reviewed and it was concluded that everything could remain the same.

( Dave Mason stated that there was no new business

( The next Zoning Board meeting is set for Thursday, November 17th 2016.

No further business was discussed.

A motion to adjourn was made by Lee Player, seconded by Mike Lovett, voted and carried. The meeting ended at 7:35 p.m.

Respectfully Submitted,

Laura Smith, secretary

Cc: Michelle Smith, Town Clerk

      Don Cunningham, Town Supervisor

      Gary Fink, Planning Board Chairman

